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Minutes of the College Council Personnel Committee

Meeting Date: February 2, 2016
Present: Alatriste, L., Benakli, N., Castillo, M. (guest), Cho, S., Hounion, M., Lespinasse, E., Masuda, A., Pagano, M., Scanlan, S., Trinidad, L.
Not Present: Budny, R., Kezerashvilli, R., M., Rafferty, M.


1. Professor Castillo called the meeting to order at 1:10 pm

2. Action Items:
a. Professor Castillo opened the floor to nominations for Chair of the Personnel Committee.  Professor Alatriste was nominated.  There being no other nominations, a motion was made, and seconded to close nominations.  Professor Alatriste was unanimously voted Chair of the Personnel Committee.
 
b. The Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of the November 24, 2015 meeting as submitted.


3. Reports:
a. Professor Pagano advised the committee that the agreed upon revisions to the promotion and tenure procedures, passed by the Personnel Committee on November 24, 2015, and announced at the December 8, 2015 College Council meeting, have been forwarded to the Legislative Committee.  A subcommittee of the Legislative Committee, chaired by Professor Monica Berger, will work with Professors Benakli, Hounion, and Pagano of the Personnel Committee to develop the necessary changes to the Governance Plan, which will then be forwarded to College Council for a vote.

4. Goals for Spring, 2016 Semester:
a. The floor was open to discussion on how the committee should approach the review and possible revision of the PARSE form and potential changes to how supporting documentation is presented. Several perspectives were provided by committee members who spoke from their experience as department chair, member of ad hoc, member of departmental promotion committees, and as faculty who have not yet received tenure or promotion.
b. The committee agreed that as a first step the PARSE document should be reviewed, and if necessary edited.  This discussion will be placed on the agenda for the March 8, 2016 Personnel Committee meeting, as will the policy and procedures followed by other CUNY institutions for documenting and presenting promotion and tenure material.  The committee agreed that their goal would be to produce a process that is a clear and fair. 

5. There being no good and welfare, Professor Alatriste adjourned the meeting at 1:50pm.





